
THE URSULINE ACADEMY  
SCHOOL UNIFORM 

 

What are the uniform items you must wear? 

 
 
School blazer with SERVIAM badge pinned to the lapel * 

White shirt/blouse 

School V-neck sweater or cardigan * 

Blue school skirt – worn to the knee * 
Navy School trousers with UAI logo *   
White or Navy knee length socks or  
black or navy tights 

Black, flat-heeled school shoes [leather or leather appearance]. 
Head coverings must be blue or black 



Hair accessories must be black, blue or clear only 

Cloth coats [no real or imitation leather] must be plain black or blue and 
longer than the blazer 

Hair must be 'natural' colours only 

Optional: two plain studs worn in the lobe of each ear, a small religious 

symbol on a thin plain chain, a watch. 
School bags should be ‘fit for purpose’ – designed to carry books and other 
school equipment and should have good spinal support which will help 
improve posture  
 
PE Kit 
Polo Shirt – Blue and navy striped * 
Skort or Shorts – Blue and navy striped * 
Tracksuit Set – Navy with blue trim * 
Headcovering – Sport hijabs (available from the uniform supplier) or fitted 
head-coverings 
Drawstring Bag – Navy linen 
Trainers  
 
Items marked * can only be purchased at Lucilla’s Uniform Shop 
 

Lucilla Schoolwear Ltd 

180 CRANBROOK ROAD, ILFORD, ESSEX, IG1 4LX 

Telephone Number 

0208 554 5133 

Email Address 

General Enquiries – info@lucillaschoolwear.co.uk 

Web Order – sales@lucillaschoolwear.co.uk 

Opening Times 

Mon – Fri 09:00 – 17:30 

Sat 09:00 – 17:00 

Sun CLOSED 

Bank Holidays CLOSED 
 

mailto:info@lucillaschoolwearco.uk
mailto:sales@lucillaschoolwear.co.uk


What are you not allowed to wear? 

 

Additional jewellery or smart watches 

Hair accessories must be black, blue or clear only 

Nail polish or nail extensions 

Make-up 

False eye lashes or eyelash extensions  
'Hoodies' 
Leggings 

Socks over tights 

Sweaters must be worn correctly and not tied at the back  
 
General appearance - Uniform is neat and tidy at all times and worn with 
pride. Serviam badges are worn at all times on the lapel of the blazer 



Please remember that Uniform regulations apply at all times when the Uniform is worn, 
in school as well as going to and from school. 

 

Any student who is in deliberate and continuous breach of any of the above runs the risk 
of being excluded from class or from school until such time as the matter is put right. The 
argument that any such breach is supported by a parent is not acceptable. In emergencies 
a Head of Year may provide temporary exemption from one or more of the above but only 

after a written request from a parent.  
Items which are not part of school uniform such as jewellery and hoodies will be 

confiscated and returned at the end of the half term in which they have been confiscated. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


